Minutes of the East Midlands HECA Forum

Tuesday 16th December @11.15am

Leicester City Football Club

Present:












Alison McCafferty



Vice chair -EMHECA

Ros Badley




Leics/Northants EEAC (EMHECA Secretariat)

Liz Hancock




East Lindsey DC

Alan Isaac




South Northants Council

David Malone




Daventry DC


Denise Marsden



Wellingborough Borough Council

Graham Ladds




Market Harborough DC

Roy Mathews




Melton Mowbray DC

Rita Cudd




London Electric

Steve Fuller




London Electric

Shane Conway



Northampton BC

Nick Costin




Northampton Borough Council

Derek Wilkins




Chesterfield Borough Council

Diane Lathall




South Derbyshire DC

Nick Morris




Leicester CC

Richard Murrell



Derby CC

Claire Harrison



Derby CC

Sean Johnson




North Kesteven DC

Karen Lond




West Lindsey DC

Simon Church




Warm Front

Ben Agbasi




Hinckley & Bosworth BC

Helen Atkins




UK HECA Secretariat

Mike Richardson
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Leicester Energy Agency

Manuel Pardo
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Apologies:

Jane Broster
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Phil Cox 
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Tim Braund








Joanne Harrison

Steve Beard
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Steve Bruce


· Welcome & Apologies










Alison welcomed every one to the meeting and apologies were noted.

· Minutes and matters arising from previous quarterly meeting held at City Rooms, Leicester on 3rd October 2003. Minutes approved and accepted as a true record.

· Activity reports and feedback from Local Authorities

Alison informed the meeting of the proposed changes to EEACs. This would reform the 52 centres around the country into 25 Sustainable Energy Centres based on government regions. The Centres would continue to provide information on energy efficiency along with information on renewables and transport. Proposals for the network changes 2003/4-2008 are available and will have to go out to tender. Changes will affect Local Authorities and other agencies in the regions. It may give more local autonomy and more funding will be available. However it was felt by some that it would dilute the energy efficiency message and that more rural areas may lose out. The Government Office for the East Midlands had not been aware of the proposed changes and will check out the position.

South Northamptonshire Council – Alan Isaac

Continued promotion of countywide schemes – Boiler Magic, Chillout, Solar Plan.

Free CFL give away for Warm Homes Week

Finalised Affordable warmth Strategy

Started work on implementing the Warmth Strategy

Note:- due to staffing problems ( long term sickness) promotion of energy efficiency has been reduced.

Daventry District Council –Dave Malone

General

Continuing with our promotional activities, including working with local communities and schools with our ongoing Energy Days.

We have produced a new newsletter called the Northamptonshire Energy Guardian, which has been distributed throughout the county targeted at higher council tax bands.

Affordable warmth strategy developed.

Boiler Magic (promotion of high efficiency boilers)

Over 2000 boilers have now been installed across the county {459 in Daventry}

The scheme has been re-tendered, we are continuing with Ideal boilers and have introduced Worcester Bosch boilers to the scheme.

Installers have been trained on the new range of boilers

Powergen are no longer able to support the scheme. In future London Electric will pay £50 cash back to installers for every condensing boiler installed.

Chill out (EEC funded insulation scheme)

Powergen have given notice of their present levels of support for the scheme.

Negotiations are taking place with other fuel suppliers

Results to date

Applications


5540

Cavity wall approvals

2813

Loft insulation approvals
4242

Total value of work

£2 m

Solar Plan (promotion of Photovoltaic & Solar Thermal Systems funded by EST Innovation pilot programme)

Enquiries



550

Solar Thermal Installations

29

Photovoltaic



8

Demonstration PV & Solar Thermal systems have been installed at Brixworth Country Park, which has 400,000 visitors per year.

The solar Plan scheme is being used by the Dti as a PV Case Study and can be accessed on www.est.org.uk/solar/.

Discussions are on going with Developers and Housing Associations.

Northamptonshire balloon festival will take place 20th -25th Aug 04

Leicester City Council- Nick Morris

Range of schemes and initiatives on-going including, sure-start, Npower scheme and social housing funding in conjunction with British Gas.

Market Harborough Graham Ladds

Energy sense scheme and Welland partnership continuing to go well. Held 2 events for Warm Homes week -1aimed at the private sector and 1 for social housing.

Northampton Borough Council- Nick Costin

Schemes and projects in the Borough continuing well. Hoping to run the very successful Solar Car challenge again next year.

Derby CC – Richard Murrell

Authority now had Affordable Warmth Strategy.

Melton Mowbray DC – Roy Matthews

Energy Sense discount scheme still going steadily.

Working with other rural Authorities in Welland Group on Affordable Warmth Strategy.

Sending out Warm Front leaflets with Council Benefits leaflets to householders known to receive income support.

Energy efficiency Week held a public ‘consultation’ day in Council chamber. I put on energy Sense – Warm front exhibition- with free light bulbs and advice.

Managed to get HECA report finished and submitted on time. (1.13% Overall 7.67%).

Posters and leaflets circulated to Doctors surgeries, Help the Aged etc.

Currently working on questionnaire to send out to gather statistics for next years HECA report with offer of prize of wind up radio. All householders who return the form will be sent an Energy Sense pack, which provides a range of leaflets giving advice, discount schemes available etc.

Council housing stock just obtained 95% grant from Powergen to improve insulation measures in Council homes. 

Cavity wall and loft £297,000 Powergen Fossil fuel properties

Next year 50% grant for properties with gas heaters.

West Lindsey DC – Karen Lond

Affordable Warmth Strategy launched. Looking to maximise work with specific income groups.

South Derbyshire DC –Diane Lathall

Held energy road shows which had been successful and have ongoing insulation schemes.

Hinckley & Bosworth BC - Ben Agbasi  

Energy Vision Scheme going well. Have formed renewable energy group for existing and new build properties.

Chesterfield BC- Derek Wilkins

Change of political colour has now put energy issues higher up the agenda for Authority and will be more central. Future policies should be better. Bolsover Council working on Affordable Warmth Strategy for the area.

Lincolnshire EEAC – Liz Hancock

Very successful mail out for Warm Front that had yielded a high return rate. Npower fridge savers scheme also very popular.

Manuel Pardo – EM CRI

The CRI initiative covers the whole of the East Midlands and Manuel covers Leicestershire, Lincolnshire and Northamptonshire. The scheme is aimed at community groups such as schools, parish council’s etc. funding renewable and energy efficiency projects.

General Reports from company representatives:

Simon Church – Warm Front

Simon advised that the Warm Front home energy efficiency scheme was very much business as usual. There is no information available yet re: proposed changes to scheme. Figures are available on referrals across the region. Would like to get in excess of 5000 jobs completed between December 2003 and March 2004. Referrals from installers as a percentage have been of poor quality and had a high fall-out rate. Information regarding timescales for measures is available on line and can be found on the web site www.powergen /warmfront.co.uk.

British Gas - Carole Willshire 

British Gas still running range of schemes such as ’Here to help’ which offers a range of measures and a free benefits health check. They work in partnership with charities and can offer aids and appliances for some groups. Help for Social housing is available and offers help to vulnerable people. There will also be new schemes introduced during 2004. The schools energy program for pupils aged 7-18 still ongoing with teacher resource packs available. For further details look at www.think-energy,com or call 07979 566 400.

Presentations:

Alan Isaac gave a very interesting presentation on the development and implementation of the Affordable Warmth Strategy for South Northamptonshire.

An informative presentation was given by Steve Fuller on behalf of London Electric, now known as EDF, which outlined the work carried out by EDF energy and some of the proposals for EEC 2.

A huge rise in activities has been proposed but insulation industry may not be able to cope with the increase. DEFRA have also said they do not want the scheme costs to impact on customers bills. Some argued that the benefits requirement is too restrictive and that large gaps remain within the current system aimed at reducing fuel poverty. Steve reminded everyone that these problems were difficult and expensive to deal with.

 AOB

The next conference will be 11th  & 12th May 04 in Cardiff. Helen Atkinson, UKHECA, outlined delegate rates for the conference and asked for nominations for HECA officer awards for the East Midlands region.

Everyone was asked for suggestions for venues and agenda items for future meetings. Please forward ideas to Alison or Ros.

Rita Cudd and Steve Fuller, EDF, were thanked on behalf of everyone for the generous sponsorship of the meeting and the Christmas lunch.

Date of next meeting: TBC
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